
 

Administrat ive  Counci l  

Decision-makers want to know 

about you and how you re-

ceive news about the water-

shed.  A stakeholder survey 

will be available, at the link 

below, until September 2020. 

The Administrative Council 

(made up of representatives 

from Garrett County, Maryland 

Department of Natural Re-

sources and Maryland Depart-

ment of the Environment) is 

tasked with implementing the 

Deep Creek Lake Watershed 

Management Plan.  One of the 

goals of the plan is to "nurture 

an informed and engaged citi-

zenry regarding the Deep 

Creek Lake watershed"  

Goal 2 

The goal of this survey is to 

help the Administrative Council 

better understand what kind of 

information is needed and how 

best to disseminate that infor-

mation to accomplish this ob-

jective.  Your participation and 

input to this end is exception-

ally valuable and greatly appre-

ciated.   

Over 200 stakeholders have 

participated in the survey so 

far.  Early results indicate that 

62% of people taking the sur-

vey are second homeowners, 

33% are full-time residents, 

and 6% are visitors.   

In addition, 64% feel that infor-

mation is adequate, 30% feel 

that more information is need-

ed, and 6% feel that there is 

more than adequate infor-

mation available. 

The survey and interim results 

are  available at: 

www.garrettcounty.org/

watershed/survey 

STA K E H O LD E R  SU RV E Y  AVA I L A B L E  
 

 

To Do: 

□  Visit the Website 

www.garrettcounty.org/watershed 

□  Take the Survey 

www.garrettcounty.org/watershed/ 
survey 

□  Consider Water-Wise 

extension.umd.edu/garrett-county/
water-wise  
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WATERSHED  NEWS  

W A K E  B OA T  R E S E A R C H  C O M P L E T E D  

The University of Maryland 
contacted Garrett County re-
garding potential collaboration 
with their Capstone Course in 
Environmental and Waste 
Management.  After consulta-
tion with the Administrative 
Council and receiving feedback 

from the Educational Advisory 
Committee, Garrett County 
suggested wake boat research 
as a topic of interest.  A team 
of five master’s degree candi-
dates worked to research the 
physical properties of various 
boat types, education & out-

reach strategies, policies, and 
to develop a cost/ benefit anal-
ysis regarding wake boat usage 
at Deep Creek Lake.  Their final 
report is available online at: 

www.garrettcounty.org/
watershed 

Goal 6 

Early survey takers are interested in Water Quality, Shoreline Erosion, and 
Invasive Species. 

www.garrettcounty.org/watershed 
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Sedimentation is a natural 

process where soil is deposited 

through erosion and transpor-

tation into a body of water.  

Many factors affect this pro-

cess including rainfall amounts, 

soil types, land use, vegetation, 

land slope, and implemented 

sediment controls.  A complete 

model of the Deep Creek Lake 

basin has not been developed; 

however, generalized planning 

factors calculate a potential of 

11.7 to 33.8 acre-feet/year of 

sediment deposited into the 

Lake.  Due to the volume of the 

Lake and its depth, it is esti-

mated that over 99.9% of all 

sediment which enters the 

Lake will remain in the Lake. 

Several sediment studies have 

been completed in the Lake 

and the results show that sedi-

mentation is occurring in the 

Lake and it is variable through-

out the lake.  Accumulated 

sediment is much more identi-

fiable in shallow water and 

coves in the southern portion 

of the Lake.  

The development of a Deep 

Creek Lake Sediment Mitiga-

tion Project that follows strate-

gies outlined in the Deep Creek 

Watershed Management Plan 

will be instrumental in helping 

to preserve and protect the 

lake for current and future use.   

Garrett County, in coordination 

with the Maryland Department 

of Natural Resources and a 

stakeholder working group, 

has developed a request for 

proposals to develop design 

plans, acquire permits and 

install approximately 520 feet 

of vegetated shoreline along 

the southern portion Arrow-

head Cove adjacent to the 

Silver Tree Resort.  This work 

will result in a reduction of 

sediment entering Deep Creek 

Lake and improve the overall 

resilience and aesthetic of the 

shoreline.  

This project will be coordinat-

ed with the land owners 

(“Silver Tree”), Garrett County 

and the Department of Natural 

Resources .   

The objective is to design and 

build a shoreline which will: 

• Reduce erosion  

• Improve shoreline habitat 

• Provide for continued 

access to Deep Creek Lake 

by the patrons of Silver 

Tree Suites 

• Improve the overall aes-

thetic and long-term resil-

iency of the shoreline 

 

Garrett County will coordinate 

the project and manage the 

logistics of implementation 

including soliciting a contractor 

via a completive bidding pro-

cess, processing payments, and 

monitoring progress. 

Funding for this project was 

obtained by Garrett County 

through a  grant from the Mar-

yland Department of Natural 

Resources - Waterway Im-

provement Fund.  The Mary-

land DNR will also provide 

technical assistance. 

Goal 6 
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SED IM EN T  M I TI GATION  
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I N VA S I V E  
S P E C I E S  
R E P O R T  

DNR continues to monitor for 

invasive species in Deep Creek 

Lake.  Hydrilla (a plant) and 

zebra mussels (a mollusk) are 

two species which can threat-

en the lake’s health if intro-

duced. 

Hydrilla has been found in 

Deep Creek Lake, but DNR has 

been successfully treating it 

since 2014.  Hydrilla treat-

ments continued last year and 

hydrilla populations are declin-

ing. 

Zebra mussels have not been 

detected in Deep Creek Lake.  

Visual surveys are a part of the  

zebra mussel monitoring pro-

gram for Deep Creek Lake, and 

fortunately, this year’s surveys 

did not detect zebra mussels. 

The Launch Stewards Program, 

operating for the sixth consec-

utive year, continues to be a 

vital frontline defense against 

aquatic-invasive species.  Again 

this year, and also several 

times in the past, the Launch 

Stewards were able to inter-

cept boats attempting to 

launch at Deep Creek Lake that 

harbored aquatic-invasive 

species onboard. 

Proposed Location for Silver Tree Resort Vegetated Shoreline Project. 

https://www.garrettcounty.org/resources/planning-land-development/pdf/Adopted%20DC%20Watershed%20Mgt%20Plan.pdf
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Watershed News  

The Administrative Council 

delivered the annual  update 

to the Garrett County Commis-

sioners on January 6th, 2020. 

Gary Aronhalt, Watershed 

Coordinator, provided an over-

view of the marketing and 

outreach efforts in 2019.  Gary 

provided early results from the 

stakeholder survey, which will 

be available through this year’s 

boating season.  Gary also 

provided an update on the 

State Lakes Protection and 

Restoration Fund, Deep Creek 

Lake Water Appropriation 

Permit Renewal, and Garrett 

County’s new Water-Wise 

program.  Gary also outlined a 

cooperative project coordinat-

ed with the University of Mary-

land to study wake boat usage. 

The Administrative Council 

plans to expand upon the goals 

set in 2019 by continuing to 

develop marketing strategies, 

enhance interagency collabo-

ration, provide continued 

stakeholder engagement, and 

develop financing strategies.  

In addition the Administrative 

Council would like to help pro-

mote citizen science, coordi-

nate septic outreach with the 

Garrett County Health Depart-

ment, hold stakeholder en-

gagement meetings, and see 

watershed projects imple-

mented. 

The presentation is available 

at: https://

www.garrettcounty.org/

resources/watershed/pdf/

AC/2019-Year-In-Review.pdf  

Debbie Carpenter, former Di-

rector of Garrett County’s De-

partment of Planning & Land 

Management, has accepted a 

new position in Southern Mar-

yland.  Debbie served as Gar-

rett County’s representative on 

the Administrative Council 

since its formation in 2016.  

Best of luck to Debbie in her 

new career! 
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WATER -W ISE  GAR R ETT  CO U N TY  

AD MI N I STRATIV E  CO UN C I L  UPDATE  

yland Department of Natural 

Resources. The goal of Water-

Wise is to help residents im-

prove the quality and quantity 

of water here in Garrett Coun-

ty.  

Goal 8 

For more information contact:  

Ashley Bodkins 

301-334-6960 

abachtel@umd.edu  
 

https://extension.umd.edu/garrett

-county/water-wise  

Water-Wise is a conservation 

landscape certification pro-

gram that is NEW and exclusive 

to Garrett County. The pro-

gram is modeled after the Uni-

versity of Maryland Extension’s 

Bay-Wise Program, but tailored 

specifically for Garrett County 

with the help of University of 

Maryland Extension, Garrett 

County Government, and Mar-

D E E P  C R E E K  
W A T E R S H E D  
M A N A G E M E N T  
P L A N  

The Deep Creek Watershed 

Management Plan, adopted 7 

March 2016, is the primary 

plan guiding watershed activi-

ties within this water-

shed.  The Plan identifies 13 

goals, specific objectives to 

accomplish each goal, and 

specific strategies to accom-

plish each objective.  

An Administrative Council has 

been formed to determine 

the best approach to imple-

menting the watershed man-

agement plan.  

The plan is available at: 

www.garrettcounty.org/

watershed/dcwmp  

E D U C A T I O N A L  
A D V I S O R Y  
C O M M I T T E E  
( E A C )  

The EAC meets monthly to 

advise the Administrative 

Council regarding outreach 

and education.  For more 

information please visit: 

www.garrettcounty.org/

watershed/eac  
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Administrat ive Counci l  

partment of the Environment's 
water appropriation per-
mit attempts to balance all of 
these competing interests.  
 

The Maryland Department of 
the Environment’s Water Man-
agement Administration is 
reviewing the application for 
Brookfield Power Piney & Deep 
Creek LLC to renew Permit 
GA1992S009/09 to withdraw 
water from Deep Creek Lake 
for power generation.   
 

Brookfield has applied to in-
crease an existing allocation 
from an annual average of 
94,000,000 gallons per day 
(GPD) to 128,000,000 GPD.  
The reason for the requested 
average annual increase is to 
account for higher flow vol-
umes into Deep Creek Lake 
during years of high precipita-
tion recorded since the original 
permit was issued. 
 

The release of water from 
Deep Creek Lake through the 
power plant has different im-
pacts to different stakeholders. 
For the power plant it is a 
source of revenue, with great-
er revenue obtained for each 
release during peak electrical 
demands.  Water releases 
during some years (particularly 
hot and dry years) result in 
some property owners being 
unable to use their boat docks 
during significant portions of 
the boating sea-
son.   Downstream cold water 
fish benefit from the cold wa-
ter releases, particularly when 
targeted to offset higher 
stream temperatures or low 
stream flow in the Youghioghe-
ny River. Outfitters, recreation-
al enthusiasts and downstream 
communities particularly bene-
fit from scheduled full turbine 
releases for whitewater recre-
ation during later spring and 
summer.  The Maryland De-

A public informational hearing 
was held on October 15th, 
2019 at Garrett College and a 
60-day public comment period 
followed. 

Any questions or requests 
should include the permit ap-
plication number; your name, 
address and telephone num-
ber; and should be addressed 
to John Grace, Chief, Source 
Protection and Appropriation 
Division, Water Management 
Administration, 1800 Washing-
ton Blvd., Baltimore, Maryland 
21230.  Telephone: (410) 537-
3590 
 

The current permit 
(GA1992S009/08) is available 
on the web at:  

bit.ly/dclpermit 
 

Goal 12 

WATER  APP RO PR IATIO N  PERM I T  
FO R  DE E P  CR E E K  LAK E  

Phone: 301-334-1923 

Fax: 301-334-5023 

Email: watershed@garrettcounty.org 

The Administrative Council is a structure designed to facilitate coordination, cooperation and dissemina-

tion of information between the three main agencies with regulatory control within the Deep Creek wa-

tershed - Garrett County, Maryland Department of the Environment and the Maryland Department of 

Natural Resources.  The three agencies formalized the structure by signing an initial Memorandum of 

Understanding on 11/26/2016 and have continued their collaboration by signing a second Memorandum 

of Understanding on 12/18/2018.  The Administrative Council will oversee the implementation of 

the Deep Creek Watershed Management Plan by ensuring project design, funding, and oversight is pro-

vided and administered by the appropriate individuals in every agency.  The Garrett County Watershed 

Coordinator will serve as staff to the Council and as the liaison between the Administrative Council and 

local stakeholders. 

 

If you have questions or 

comments for the Adminis-

trative Council, please con-

tact the Watershed Coordi-

nator: 

 

Gary Aronhalt 

301.334.1923 

garonhalt@garrettcounty 

 

www.garrettcounty.org/watershed/deep-creek-lake/administrative-council  

Watershed Coordinator  

Gary Aronhalt 

301-334-1923 

garonhalt@garrettcounty.org 

S T A T E  L A K E S  
F U N D  

In May of 2018 Governor 
Hogan approved $1,000,000 
annually for three years for 
the State Lakes Protection 
and Restoration Fund. 
 

The purpose of the funds are 
to protect state-owned or 
state managed lakes by:  
 

1. Removing sediment 

2. Treating contaminated 
sediment 

3. Preventing the spread of 
invasive species 

4. Improving ecological and 
recreational value 

5. Taking any other action 
the department deems 
necessary 

 

Deep Creek Lake Projects: 

• Hydrilla Control  

• Shoreline stabilization 

• Create and improve fish 
habitat 

Goals 1, 5 & 6 
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